TOWNOF HEMPSTEAD

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT AGENCY

AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

MAY 6, 2009

Attendees:  Chairman Jonathan Kohan, Paul Conte, John Ryan, Pat Mezeul, Fred Parola Lorraine Rhoads and Kevin Schmutz, CPA from Sheehan & Company.

Chairman Jonathan Kohan called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.

The committee members reviewed the Audited Financial Statements and Audited Financial Report for 2008 prior to this meeting.  The IDA’s independent auditor, Kevin Schmutz, explained the state’s  “Internal Control” requirements and confirmed that the

IDA is in compliance.

The committee wanted to make sure the IDA’s assets are properly collaterized.  Mr. Schmutz explained that the “Letters of Credit” are proof that the IDA is collaterized. The bank accounts are in the name of the IDA, with pledged securities for the benefit of the IDA. 

With all questions satisfactorily answered, a motion to approve the 2008 Audited Financial Statements was made by Jonathan Kohan and seconded by Pat Mezeul.

All members unanimously approved.

Mr. Schmutz expressed to the committee that the financial report was in order.  Therefore, a motion was made by Jonathan Kohan to accept the 2008 Audited Financial Report which was seconded by Pat Mezeul.  All members unanimously approved.

The committee wished to discuss the “Post Employment Benefit Program under GASB45.  This deals with health benefits for retirees.  Mr. Schmutz said that the money required to be set-aside will be based on an actuarial report and the IDA will need to set up a segregated, interest-bearing account.  This will be set-up for Edith Longo for her retirement and Arlyn Eames once she is vested into the system.  This does not affect Frederick Parola or Lorraine Rhoads as they are retirees from Nassau County for the purposes of health benefits.  The committee agreed to set up a new account for this purpose.

A motion was made by John Ryan to accept the minutes of the April 22, 2009 meeting which was seconded by Paul Conte. All members unanimously approved.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Pat Mezuel and seconded by Paul Conte.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 a.m.
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